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Central Florida Region SCCA

Call us TODAY!!  

Our team of professionals may be able to help you 
make that sometimes difficult decision.
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When & Where
District Meeting 

Times and Places

New to the club? 
For general information on the membership or meetings 
please call your district governor. Or, if you want to know 
about a specific “specialty” call the “chief” listed on the inside 
cover. Use this list and map to find your District: 
District 1:
District 2: Hillsborough and Pasco County                          
except Port Richey. 
District 3: Lake, Orange, Osceola, and 
Seminole Counties. 
District 4: Alacuha, 
Bradford, Citrus, Dixie, 
Gilchrist, Hamilton, 
Hernando, Jefferson, Lafayette, 
Levy, Madison, Marion, Sumter, 
Suwanee, Taylor and Union 
Counties. 
District 5: Brevard, Indian River, 
Martin, Okeechobee, and St. Lucie 
Counties. 
District 6: Glades, Highlands, and 
Polk Counties.
District 7: Flagler, Putnam, St. Johns, 
and Volusia Counties. 
District 8: Charlotte, DeSoto, Hardee, and 
Lee Counties. 
District 9: Manatee and Sarasota Counties.

 Pinellas and Pasco County to Port Richey. 
District 1

Perkins Restaurant

District 2
Beef O’Brady’s

District 3
Logan’s Roadhouse 

District 4 
District 5

Charlie & Jakes 
Brewery & Grill 
District 6

District 7
Louie’s Pizza 

House
District 8

 - 

District 9

 – 2nd Tuesday of each month except December – 
7:30 pm at  2626 Gulf to Bay Blvd., 
Clearwater- NE corner of US 19 

 – 4th Wednesday of each month except December 
– 7:00 pm at , 9311 N. 56th St., Temple 
Terrace

 – 2nd Tuesday of each month except December – 
7:30 pm at 3060 W Sandlake Rd 
Orlando, FL  32819 

 – Contact Governor for details. 
 - 2nd Monday of each month except December – 

dinner at 6:30 pm and meeting at 7:30 pm at 
6300 Wickham Rd in Melbourne, FL 

 - 3rd Tuesday of each month except December, 
dinner at 7:00pm and meeting at 7:45pm at Palm Diner  
2710 Kenilworth Blvd., Sebring (behind Kenilworth Lodge). 

 - 2nd Tuesday of each month except December – 
dinner at 6:30 pm and meeting at 7:30 pm at 

 – 1347 Beville Rd - Daytona Beach FL 32119 
 - 2nd Wednesday of each month except December 

at 6pm at Jerseys Sports Café  13971 North Cleveland 
Avenue, N. Fort Myers, FL 33903. 

 – Call Governor for details
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CFR’s Trophy Winners
Darren Seltzer 

Greg Shumaker

Patsy Zymowski

Solo National Champion, F-Modified

4th Place - FM

3rd Place
 Road Tire RWD Ladies (RTRL)

by Darren Gunn

BONANNO
FIRST IN P2
BONANNO
FIRST IN P2

HICKS TROPHIES IN FCHICKS TROPHIES IN FC

WALD SWEEPS WINGSWALD SWEEPS WINGS

by: Larry Vanscoy

YOU MIGHT BE A TECH PERSON. 

WHAT WE DO…

• We inspect every car at least once a year. 

• At a race impound, we weigh the cars and check 
items for compliance. 

• We get called when someone is building a new 
car to check it and make sure there won't be a 
problem when it arrives at the track. 

• Drivers buying an existing race car usually call us 
to look at the car, make sure it's safe and visually 
right (we don't normally take things apart). 

• We answer questions like…..Is this or that 
compliant?  When does my helmet expire? Can I 
do whatever? 

WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW…OR NOT…

• You don't need to be a mechanical wizard.  
None of us are.

• You don't need to memorize the GCR.  None of 
us has.  We just know where to look or who to ask.

• We stay current with any new SCCA rule changes 
by checking the “Fastrack”.  It's published around 

ththe 20  of every month.

WHAT HAPPENS WHEN…

• Our weekend starts the evening before the 
event. 

• After the drivers go to registration they come to 
us.

Want A Close Up View of Race Cars
& A Chance To Meet The Drivers?

• 
issue a tech sticker.

• If the car needs an Annual Inspection (a more in-
depth inspection once every year), we're 
available all weekend to do it.

*When the scales are set up, they're available at 
some time every weekend whether there is 
impound or not – (it's nice if we have a few 
moments for lunch).

• We'll gladly do courtesy weighs but we don't 
push cars.

• We field questions and check out and write up 
any race cars damaged during the event.

• We provide results for practice, qualifying and 
race sessions at Tech. 

COME JOIN US!

We have a good time together and get some up close 
and personal time with the race cars, crew and 
drivers.  We're always happy to show someone with 
an interest in Tech what we do.  We're good at on-
the-job-training and you'll have plenty of support.

Oh – and there's always time for some serious bench 
racing.

INTERESTED??  Contact Rick Henschel, Chief  of 
Tech – rhenschel@cfl.rr.com; or 407-671-6017 (H); 
407-314-8230 (C)

We check their vehicle logbook and gear and 

Workers Wanted
Drivers

Club Members

Contact Dana Deshong for more information: 

 - Fill that down time by assisting those who work to 
maintain a fun, safe racing environment!
 - Get involved today!  Your help is needed to keep CFR 

the Premier Club Racing Program in the US.

813-689-7662 • ddeshong1@verizon.net

First Ever PDX on Daytona’s High Banks

WORKER SCHOOL

Your 
Ad 

Here?
$50 a Year!

New Club Members
District 1

District 2

Rene  Meyer St Petersburg 
James  Davison Saint Petersburg 
Harry  Grossman Saint Petersburg 
Aaron  Fitzsimmons Saint Petersburg 
Lisa Pineda Keblinskas Saint Petersburg 
Bryan  Blackford St Pete Beach 
Gerald Walter Blum South Pasadena 
Sam  King Madeira Beach 
Dave  Day Saint Petersburg 
Chris  Biedal Saint Petersburg 
Monica  Neill St Petersburg 
Elliott Warren Graham St Petersburg 
Carrera Ariel Blum Saint Petersburg 
Brad  Fisk Clearwater 
Robert  Adler Clearwater 
Chiery  Adler Clearwater 
Angelina  Cha Clearwater 
Nathaniel  Popera Clearwater 
Austin  Stephens Pinellas Park 
April  Hanley New Port Richey 
Kevin  Hanley New Port Richey 
Scott  Brown New Port Richey 
Dave  Bissonnette New Port Richey
Nathan  Holmberg Port Richey 
Ron  Horwitz Palm Harbor 
Michele  Horwitz Palm Harbor 
Evan  Schlifstein Palm Harbor 
Ian  Schlifstein Palm Harbor 
Harry  Leonard Tarpon Springs 
David M WilsonT arpon Springs 
Jeremy Lee Ogle Safety Harbor 

Roger A Stein Brandon 
Victor  Couture Wesley Chapel 
Jeff  Martin Wesley Chapel 
Tyrell  Meadows Wesley Chapel 
Larry  Alderman Lutz 
Chris  Speichinger Riverview 
Carlton Randolph Clime Riverview 
Sharon K Sauls Riverview 
Donnie  McGovern Riverview 
Daniel  Hooey Apollo Beach 
Patrick  Agan Riverview 
Mac  Stapleton Seffner 
Shandelle  Leonard Thonotosassa 
Beth  Gutierrez Tampa 

George  McCormick Gulfport
Cheryl Simpson-McCormick   Gulfport

Kieran  Greene Tampa 
Robert J Kovalsky Temple Terrace 
Evan  Nadav Temple Terrace 
Nathaniel  McCasland Tampa 
Sarah  Curk Tampa 
Tony  Ditto Tampa 
Stephanie  Nieto Tampa 
Sean  Nieto Tampa 
Carlos  Perez Brooksville 
Richard C Ernst Brooksville 
Robert  Rey Brooksville 
Mike  Koger Brooksville 
Lucas  Rodriguez Thonotosassa

Cole  Pilato Winter Springs 
Scott  Pilato Winter Springs 
Jason  Fults Winter Springs 
Chris Alan Curtis Winter Springs 
Steve  Piermont Winter Park 
Brian Paul Moye Casselberry 
Colten  Hartman Casselberry 
Tammie  Hartman Casselberry 
Gabriel  Moye Casselberry 
Jakob  Moye Casselberry 
Kaytlyn  Moye Casselberry 
Carmen  Serrano Casselberry 
Justin William Nordine Geneva 
Daniel  Monette Lake Mary 
Bethann  Doyle Maitland 
Mary Margaret Doyle Maitland 
Sarah Suzanne Doyle Maitland 
Jon  Hall Maitland 
Rene  Raymon Oviedo 
Ashton Sheen Herchko Oviedo 
Luke  Croteau Sanford 
Melanie  Hannan Sanford 
Sean  Hannan Sanford 
Thomas Paul Creen Sanford 
John Wesley Frizzell Longwood 
Reid Austin Curran Longwood 
Adam  Warga Winter Park 
Omar  Sanchez Winter Park 
Jeremiah  Hemphill Winter Park 
Abbey  Callaway Orlando 
James Donald Callaway Orlando
Jermaine Anthony Walters Orlando 
Chip  Shane Orlando 
Evan  Shane Orlando 
Matthew  Shane Orlando 

District 3

Kelli  Maloney Orlando 
Patrick  Maloney Orlando 
Michael Craig Coderre Orlando
Christopher Michael Comins    Orlando 
Michael Shaun Penuliar Orlando 
Amy  Goodman Orlando 
Brecken  Kanz Orlando 
Jose  Cruz Orlando 
Jonathan  Ramos Orlando 
Jatzen Abdiel Vazquez Orlando 
Christopher Jose OlivaresOrlando 
Roberto Antonio Arango Orlando 
Ken  Balch Clermont 
Alicia  Waggoner Clermont 
Rich  Stone Kissimmee 
Jonathan Aaron Kennen Leesburg 
Michael N Kennedy Kissimmee 
Marcos D Lopez Saint Cloud 
George  McNeilly Windermere 
Christopher  Irvine Windermere 
Jeffrey Kevin Yeakel Yalaha 
Lucie  Desrosiers Yalaha 
Luis Omar Esteves Orlando
David R Laubenstein Saint Cloud 
Casey Allen Fitzgerald Orlando
Brett  L'Heureux Eustis
Jonathan Nelson Rodriguez     Oviedo
Tristan  L'Heureux Eustis 
Eddie  Garrison Orlando 

Sarah  Johnson Gainesville 
Dylan  Edmiston Gainesville 
Arthur T Hursey Alachua 
Thomas  Jaeger Gainesville 
Scott Patrick Mitcheltree Floral City 
April  Mitcheltree Floral City 
Autumn  Mitcheltree Floral City 
Evan  Mitcheltree Floral City 
Jonathan Tyler Palumbo Beverly Hills 
Andrew D.S. Flockhart Beverly Hills 
Carl  Boyd Ocala 
Walter  Miller Ocala 
Michael  Donohue Spring Hill 
Dave  Calianno Spring Hill 
Joshua  Sandel Spring Hill 
Elizabeth  Crogan Fruitland Park 

District 4

Lost & Found
Found: 

Sebring Majors a key ring containing three 
keys and a small light.  One key has a Miami 
Dolphins logo.   

Sebring Turkey Trot,  November 2014
Pro HANS Device; a watch.

Lost and not recovered: 

Sebring Turkey Trot,  November 2013:

A black in color therapeutic magnetic bracelet.

Contact Paddock Marshall, Charlie Leonard to reclaim/return.

2015 CFR Regional Points
Class Name  Total
AS COLLINS BARBER 178
AS MICHAEL ALBANO 39
AS ALEXANDER HARRISON 35
AS SCOTT SEIFREIT 21

ASR JACK DUNN 100
ASR LEROY BUELL 46

B-SPEC  DARREN SELTZER 100
B-SPEC  JASON HUEPENBECKER 36

CF MARK SMITH 100
CF JOSEPH RILEY 50

EP NICOLE HECKER 138
EP JEFFREY CRIPE 50
EP DAVID HUSSEY 50
EP JIM IRVIN 36
EP PAUL KOSTOPOULOS 33
EP JOHN CARSON 31
EP DARRYL PRITCHETT 26
EP RODNEY DYKES 18
EP DAVE KARABLY 18
EP EDDIE MEADOWS 14

F5 MICHAEL MOENCH 46
F5 JAMES LYLE 25

FA DONALD BOUGHAN 121

FB WILLIAM FALATICK 131
FB BILL WALD 50

FC STAN HALLOCK 107
FC CHRIS SCHARNOW 92
FC LYN POLLOCK 71
FC JOHN HERSCHER 63
FC TIM MONTPELIER JR. 39
FC PAUL SMITH 39
FC JERRY HICKS 34

FE DENNIS FERRARA 59
FE THOMAS GREEN 50
FE TILDEN KINLAW 17

FF JOHN SCHIMENTI 213
FF ANNA SCHIMENTI 135
FF ROELOF BLOK 64
FF ALAN OPPEL 37
FF STEPHEN KRUPA 33
FF JEREMY GRENIER 31
FF DAVID POPE 29

FM CARSON WEEDER 125
FM RYAN EVANSON 42

FP GLENN CAMERON 50
FP JOHN LETTIERI 46
FP PAUL KULLMAN 42
FP W JEFFRY STEIN 36
FP LARRY BOYLAN 33
FP LOU ANN KAPCIN 30
FP TIMOTHY SMITH 17

Class Name  Total
FST ANDRES MAMONTOFF 25
FST ALLAN ADDERLY 21

FV PETER CHEAMITRU 112
FV GARY DASSINGER 92
FV HARRY SCHNEIDER 78
FV MIKE SCHIFFER 73
FV CARL DASSINGER 50
FV ALLAN ADDERLEY 46
FV JOHN MATTOX 35

GT1 MICHAEL SEAY 96
GT1 ROLAND BAUER 42
GT1 GARY JENSEN 33
GT1 TOM KELEHER 13

GT2 TERRY TAYLOR 69
GT2 RYAN GIDDINGS 31
GT2 DILLON MACHAVERN 21
GT2 PHIL LASCO 17
GT2 MARK ROBERTS 16
GT2 MIKE RUDOLPH 16

GT3 DOUG LAWHORN 100
GT3 BILL MCGAVIC 100
GT3 WILLIAM CARSON 36
GT3 PHILIP PIERCE 17

GTA LARRY CORWIN 88
GTA CHAD JORGENSEN 61
GTA VERN SMITH 25
GTA LARRY BEEBE 18

GTL WAYNE BUTLER 175
GTL CHARLES LEONARD 89
GTL MICKEY THOMPSON 42
GTL JEROLD LARSON 36
GTL PAUL MEVOL I21
GTL GM (JIM) HIGGS 18

HP BOB HESS 137
HP KERRY FOOTE 85
HP LOUIS BOUSTANI 50
HP MIKE DECESARE 42
HP TIM SLATER 39
HP DON ROBINSON 38
HP W GRIFFIN 25
HP DON LOFTIS 25
HP KEN FRANCKE 18
HP MIKE OGREN 18
HP TERRY BOYLAN 17
HP JAMES ZIRKEL 13

IT7 BOB EATON 104
IT7 KENNETH O WALTERS 100
IT7 MATTHEW SIMMONS 97
IT7 RICHARD WATTS 79
IT7 DAVID MCCAULEY 71
IT7 LON CAREY 50
IT7 DAVID MOYE 50
IT7 ERIC MOYE 43
IT7 JERMAINE WALTERS 38

Class Name  Total
ITA BARRY BURGOON 180
ITA ROBERT(ROBIN) LANGLOTZ 145
ITA STEVE ELICATI 115
ITA JAMES KNEELAND 94
ITA GARY FRIERSON 93
ITA PETER BURRIS-MEYER 78
ITA DAVID ROSCKOWFF 77
ITA JAMES HOPKINS 74
ITA TODD BURAS 67
ITA THOMAS FREE 61
ITA ERNEST TAYLOR 61
ITA FRANK SHANABERGER 57
ITA CALLUM HAY 55
ITA JAMES MAGERO 50
ITA KENNETH TAYLOR 42
ITA PATSY ZYMOWSKI 34
ITA SERGIO REYES 33
ITA GARRETT RICHARDSON 33
ITA MARC KINLEY 30
ITA BOB BURRIS 29
ITA PHILIP ADAMS 26
ITA JAMES CROUSE 25
ITA JOE EVANS 21
ITA MIKE VANSTEENBURG 21
ITA SHAUN GRASER 20
ITA BRIAN MCGREEVY 20
ITA PAUL MCNAMARA 20
ITA RUSSELL MCMULLAN 16
ITA DOUG KING 14
ITA STEVE KNOB 14
ITA JASON LAY 11
ITA KYLE FREE 7
ITA LUIS PEQUITO 2

ITB DAVID BOLES 200
ITB MICHAEL HORN 175
ITB GERALD WILCOX 138
ITB DAVID ELLIS-BROWN 103
ITB MANNY FORTEZA 75
ITB EDWIN PRADO 73
ITB MICHAEL ULBRIK 72
ITB CHARLES O'TOOLE 59
ITB TAD BOWLING 53
ITB MIKE MCCORMICK 52
ITB WILLIAM YATES 44
ITB STEVEN ULBRIK 38
ITB PAUL MCCORMICK 37
ITB DAVID TILL 33
ITB JIM BALDWIN 31
ITB STEVE GRANT 30
ITB JOSH BALDWIN 21
ITB PEDRO PRADO 12
ITB CHRIS YATES 12
ITB DAVE RAYMON 11

ITC MIKI MOERWALD 230
ITC JIM WAECHTER 75
ITC SCOTT LARSON 74
ITC BILL MCCOIN 18

ITO KIMBERLEE HENDRICKS 228
ITO PAUL TROUP 148

Daytona Double SARRC

In Memoriam

While hanging out at Club Flamingo, the 
discussion turned to teaching drivers the 
dos and don'ts of being towed. While 
some seemed common sense others, while 
having actually happened, prompted this 
discussion. 

We all make mistakes. Yes, we screw up too. We strive 
to make the tow as safe as possible and ask that you 
would help us to achieve this as well.

We ask the following for your safety and ours:

W Please evaluate your tow points.

W Are they properly marked?

W Do they meet GCR standards for your car?

Are you willing to accept the risk of being trapped in 
your car in a tire wall with tires all around you and a 
fire breaks out and we cannot pull the car out to get 
to you? Are you willing to bet your life on a cheap 
tow point?

When was the last time you checked the condition of 

the nylon strapping used as a tow point? Is it sun 
damaged? Weather rotted? Dog chain is really not a 
good idea either.

Are you using thick zip ties that require cutting to get 
it free? Use ones we can break by pulling the strap 
and they release. We want to limit the time on a hot 
track; the longer time having to cut ties places you 
and us in a bad position.

Is the tow point under the car and not visible? Laying 
on a hot track to find it is extremely dangerous.

We want to get you off track as fast and safely as 
possible with minimal time spent unprotected. Both 
your safety and ours depends on it.  While on a hot 
track expect to exit at the nearest safe opening going 
race direction.

If on a cold track we will try to take you off to avoid 
pulling you through rough and dirty terrain, but we 
are controlled by the tower - they control our 
movement. 

While in tow, ride the brakes a little and keep the 

From The Flamingo's Beak
Submitted by Dave Langston

To the Editor
To the Central Florida Region of the SCCA,

After much consideration, I’ve decided to pursue the 
seat of Lieutenant Governor of District 3.  Why?  I’m 
glad you asked!

Having been involved with the club over the past 13 
years or so, I’ve served a variety of roles.  I’m 
currently the Medical Director, Emergency Services 
Chief for region, Chief Course Marshal for region and 
serve as Southeast region D.A. for Emergency 
Services. I humbly received the Administrative 
Worker of the Year in 2013 by CFR.  Most of you 
probably know me as the “godfather” of the Flat Tow 
Mafia.  

In my professional life, I worked both in law 
enforcement and emergency services, retiring from 
the Osceola County Fire Department as a Lieutenant.  
My experiences and professional training have 
prepared me for the roles I have within the club to 
make the fun we have at the race tracks as safe as 
possible. 

In that regard, the Flat Tow Mafia has grown from a 
guy with a truck to a trained and organized group of 
men and women who are prepared to respond to any 
incident at our club events.  In my absence, I’m 
confident that the FTM would perform with the same 
professionalism and efficiency, as we’ve been 

training for just that scenario.

As safety is always of utmost concern, I asked the CFR 
BOG for protective gear for the FTM to which the club 
positively responded and we now have full Fire Suits 
and protective head gear because you just never 
know when or if an undetected fuel leak may cause a 
flash fire or when a race car might break causing the 
driver to lose control.  Our people should be as 
protected as possible.  It is less painful to be prepared 
than to recover.  I thank the BOG for their recognition 
of this and their support.

It is within my nature to look for and pursue 
opportunities for improvement.  Just because we’ve 
always done something in a particular manner 
doesn’t mean it cannot be improved upon.  I’m 
willing to put my time and efforts toward this mission 
and not just talk about it.  That’s why I am pursuing 
this leadership position.  

While only the members of District 3 can vote for me, 
I felt that letting my reasoning known to the whole of 
CFR is appropriate as my concerns and ideas are for 
the benefit of all and I hope to better serve the club in 
the role of the next Lieutenant Governor of District 3.

I sincerely ask for your support,

Dave Langston

District Meetings
District 3

District 3 had one of our best attendance turnouts in recent 
history at the October meeting. Folks must have finally 
gotten rested from the long stint at Daytona for the 
Runoffs.  Visitors included Chris, who is working with 
RallyX to manage the social media side and Jim Zirkle's 
son Jeff.

Gov. Robin Ragaglia provided a recap from the August 19th 
BOG meeting:

--St. Pete Grand Prix (March 11-13, 2016) is the weekend 
BEFORE the Sebring 12 Hour event (March 18-20). 

--Paving at Sebring is mostly patching and should not 
impact our racing schedule as was first thought.  

--Chuck Lutz is stepping down as Solo Chief; Terry 
Tabor will take over those duties.

--Renovations to our building at Sebring have been on 
hold due to Runoffs at Daytona.

--Rick Henschel has returned as Chief Scrutineer - 
THANK YOU RICK!

--The BOG voted unanimously to name our Sebring 
building in memory of Bill Martin.  It will be called the 
Bill Martin Center and a plaque will be placed on the 
building. 

RallyX - Chris reported that the September 26 RallyX event 
at Ft. Pierce had 30 cars with 10 of them being new drivers.  
There is a lot of participant enthusiasm but they need 
bodies to help with set up and take down.  Doug McCabe 
continues to provide course design and event 
coordination; Paul Troup is the administrator/financial 
head.

Report from the Runoffs at Daytona:

Bottom line - it was a lot of work for a lot of our folks but 
all in all, a good experience.  There were 572 cars, 420 
workers, 1600 crew and 1900 spectators from 28 other 
countries.  CFR was well represented as we had 10 podium 
finishes out of 28 classes.  Apparently spending 11-12 days 
at the track isn't a major deterrent as some are already 
considering participation for 2016 at MidOhio.

 

CONGRATULATIONS to our own Lyn Watts and Jim 
Hooker who were selected as National Workers of the Year 
in Grid and F&C, respectively.  A very well deserved 
honor!

CFR Championship Weekend - As of this writing, there are 
139 entries for the October 17-18 event.  This is a short 
course race paddocking in Green Park and the Sunday 
races are double points.  There is also a Solo on the 12 
Hour side.

Daytona Mini-Pro - CFR continues our support of these 
events and workers are needed.  Check DLB for 
registration information.

Also, don't forget our Annual Meeting, Dec. 11-13 in 
Brandon.  On-line registration is now open for that event, 
too.

Elections - Per our Bylaws, odd numbered districts (1, 3, 5, 
7, 9) elect Governors and Lt. Governors this year. District 3 
has two members running for Lt. Governor.  Both Dave 
Langston and Jim Zirkle spoke at our meeting giving a 
short recap of their experience in the Club. As of this 
writing, this is the only contested election.  Ballots will be 
mailed to District 3 members 45 days prior to the annual 
meeting. 

Bill Martin's Celebration of Life - we're making plans for 
this to happen at the Turkey Trot Saturday Social which will 
be held in the Legends Builiding.  Stay tuned for more 
information. 

Upcoming Events: 

10/23            Porsche Club       Daytona
11/12-15       HSR/TransAM      Daytona
11/22            SOLO                 Geneva
11/28-29       Turkey Trot         Sebring
11/29            SOLO                 Brooksville

ALERT.....ALERT.....ALERT!!! 

CFR needs the following: 
Chief Pace Car Driver - position open November 2015 
Chief Registrar (or dedicated Assistant Chief) - position 
open January 2016.
Please let Dana DeShong (Race Board Chair) know if 
you're interested.

 

Remember When...
Submitted by Louis GalanosPictures

louisgalanos@gmail.com

CFR

www.OsceolaPress.comwww.OsceolaPress.com

407-933-1820
From Business Cards to Banners & Beyond!

• Car, Truck & Trailer Wraps
• Vehicle Lettering   • Custom Logos

 
Ask about our discount for

SCCA Members
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103 STL Leslaw Czaczyk drives past a spinning 17 STL Gregg Whitfield as 136 FP Chris Marchand approaches in Turn 7 Sunday Group 1 

Nope, Chuck’s not cooking... J
East Horseshoe sees first Red Flag on Friday’s Test Day.

CFR Championship Weekend
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April 2016

May 2016

June 2016

July 2016

August 2016

1 ?? Chump Car 14 Hours of Daytona DIS
Conducted by DIS

9-10 Driver School & PDX DIS
Daytona School Course

15-17 Southeastern Conference Majors VIR
Virginia International Raceway, Alton, VA

6 Test Day/PDX DIS
CFR Test Day, Daytona Road Course

7-8 Regional/SECS/TES Enduro/SOLO DIS
Daytona Road Course, SOLO on Kart Track

10 Test Day SIR
Sebring Short Course, Conducted by SIR

11-12 Florida Cup/Double SARRC/Vintage/PDX SIR
Sebring Short Course, Green Park Paddock

18 BOG Meeting

23-24 Driver School/Vintage/TES Enduro/PDX SIR
Sebring Short Course, Green Park Paddock

5 Test Day DIS
CFR Test Day, Daytona Road Course

6-7 Florida Cup/Double SARRC DIS
Daytona Road Course, SOLO on Kart Track

Event Schedule
For CFR and Surrounding Regions

January 2016

February 2016

March 2016

8-10 IMSA Testing DIS
Daytona Road Course, Conducted by DIS

8-10 Florida Region Majors HMS
Homestead-Miami Speedway

14 Test Day SIR
Sebring Long Course, Conducted by SIR

15-17 Southeastern Conference Majors SIR
Sebring Long Course, 12 Hour Paddock

22-24 SCCA National Convention
Las Vegas, NV

28-31 Rolex 24 Hours DIS
Daytona Full Course, Conducted by DIS

5-7 SE Division Annual Meeting & Banquet
Sea Island, GA

13-14 Florida Cup Regional/Vintage SIR
Sebring Long Course, 12 Hour Paddock

27-28 Southeastern Conference Majors NOLA
NOLA Motorsports Park, Avondale, LA

5 BOG Meeting
Holiday Inn Express, I4 & US 27

10-13 St Pete Grand Prix
St Pete Waterfront Street Circuit, Conducted by IRL

16-19 12 Hours of Sebring SIR
Sebring Long Course, Conducted by SIR

19-20 Southeastern Conference Majors
Road Atlanta

2016 Publication Deadlines
In an effort to keep the content in The Checker as 
fresh and relevant as possible, a floating deadline will 
be used typically following Club Racing events.  With 
a set deadline of the 15th of the month(the former 
system), an event which occurs on the 17th of the 
month would not be included in the following 
month’s issue, but two months following said event, 
which would make the coverage a bit dated; hence 
the reason for a “floating deadline.”

The deadlines for submission to The Checker for 
2016 are as follows:

• January 18, 2016
• February 16, 2016
• March 21, 2016
• April 12, 2016
• May 10, 2016
• June 20, 2016
• July 26, 2016

Nov/Dec 2015
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Old Farts Racers Reunion, Take 3
photos and story by Karen Galvin

For the third year in a row, a good-sized bunch of 
racers, former racers, workers, crew and spouses 
gathered on Saturday at the Turkey Trot at 
Sebring. Van and Judy McDonald provided a 
lunch of brats, hot dogs and sides for about 50. 
Friendships were renewed, new acquaintances 
were made, stories flowed and good-natured 
insults flew. 

In the evening, many Old Farts attended the 
barbecue dinner that was held in the Legends 

Building to celebrate the life of Bill Martin, who 
passed away in August.

Among the people who came to the lunch and/or 
dinner were Bill McDill with his son Richard and 
grandson Riley, Jack Rynerson, Ted Grieshaber, 
Charlie Hollis, Alan Borell, Dori Mills and Harry 
Schneider, Phil Lowe, Don Loftis, Tom Cripe, 
Dennis Almasi, Wayne Yelton, Pete Smith, Dave 
Dartt, Dan Liddy, John Tremblay III, Roger Sell, 
Meredydd and Ken Francke, Mike and Barb 
Schiffer, Dick Gallup, Don Robinson, Carol 
Swanson, Dave Theen, Bruce Behrens, David 
Ellis-Brown, Rich Lee, Bobby Duffy, Wayne 
Miller, Joel McGinley, Mike Williamson, Jerry 
Larson, Terry Wolters, Charlie Beck, Kerry Foote 

and Jim and Gwen Magero.

Mark your calendar for next year! On Saturday of 
the Turkey Trot weekend, bench racing will occur, 
T-shirts will be handed out and the truth will be 
stretched (the stories get better with every 
telling). Call Van and Judy at 941-729-3545 or 
email 2doxiedogs@gmail.com for more 
information.Van McDonald and Jerry Larson 
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Dori Mills and Harry Schneider 

Some of the Old Farts who gathered for the reunion enjoying a lunch of brats, hot dogs and all the fixings. 

Phil Lowe and Judy McDonald 
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Photo by Christian Shipp
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To the Central Florida Region and Others:

Last Saturday at the Turkey Trot Social was truly 
special as so many came to remember and celebrate 
Bill.

While it's not possible to thank everyone 
individually, I would be remiss if I didn't specifically 
thank the following: The Board of Governors who 
was unanimous in their support of funding the social; 
Dennis Joyce who initiated the arrangements for the 
Legends building; Mike Wingo for his introductory 
words; Dave Green for the wonderful picture of Bill; 
Kevin and Melanie Crain for the posters of the picture 
and Tom Sterrett and his crew who managed the 
beer, water and sodas with their usual expertise.  

I especially want to thank Robin and Jack Ragaglia 
who so willingly coordinated the food and beverage 
arrangements and their team (Sharon Priep, Nancy 
Davis, Bonnie Anderson-McKee, MaryAnn Mullin, 
Corky Priep) who helped at the event.  Everyone had 
many other responsibilities prior to and during the 
weekend.

Also, a big thank you to Dave Theen and Tucker 
Alford for making and installing the sign saying Bill 
Martin Center on our building and to BiteMe 
Barbeque for the very tasty food.

To have a sustained relationship with a volunteer 
organization like CFR is rare in today's world. Yet we 
(and it's still Bill and me) have enjoyed a hobby that 
spanned over 45 years - 93 total according to the 
wording on the Lifetime Achievement Award.  We 
have made friends who have become our second 
family.

Thank you all for your support, comfort and love.  It 
will never be forgotten.

See you at the races!

Fran

To the Editor

We have a volunteer incentive Program!

Do your friends a favor by inviting them along to 
participate as a volunteer at any CFR club meeting for FREE 
and, if they enjoy themselves which of course they will, 
they can become full members for just $30 for the first year. 
Even better news - by being their referring member they 
will get an additional $15 off!  So their first year is just $15.

SCCA Volunteer Incentive Program reduced membership 
rates are renewable for second and third years by working 
at least four (4) days each prior year. 

Wait! There is more! YOU
from national on your renewal for every member you 
introduce. When inviting a guest it is always a good idea to 
use the Guest Passes issued in The Checker as this will ease 
the registration process; please make sure your guest 
hooks up with the specialty chief at the event or with 
Darren Gunn, CFR-SCCA Membership, beforehand so we 
can make their first time as pain free and enjoyable as 
possible. 

For more information please feel free to contact me at any 
time, contact info on back page.  Be safe out there!

  can claim a referral discount 

Did You Know?
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David Hussey drove the #20 Acura Integra to a pair of group 1 wins 
averaging a 30 second margin of victory over a field of 50 drivers.

aka 1st CFR SARRC race for 2016
Turkey Trot

Mike Ogren drives the #39 Volkswagen Scirocco to two HP wins.

Charlie Lowrance notches a pair of STU victories
 in the #150 Mazda Miata.

Kevin Koelemeyer notches a pair of T4 victories
 in the #11 Mazda MX-5.

Adren Hance Jr. in the #53 Mazda Miata passing Eric Servick
on his way to a pair of WITS wins.

Barry Burgoon drives the #71 Mazda Miata to two ITA wins.
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Andrew Wilkin drove the #65 Ford Mustang to a pair of AS wins.

Bill McGavic in the #69 Mazda Rx7 leads Richard Smith through Turn 16.  McGavic earned a pair of GT3 wins and a 3rd in group on Sunday.

The Spec Miata group ran both its races on Sunday.  The morning Sprint race saw Danny Steyn in the #39 take the win over Selin M. Rollan 
by a tenth second.  Rollan leads the pack in the #87 through Turn 1 in the afternoon Feature and would edge Steyn by .659 seconds for the win.

Carl Dassinger racks up two FV wins in the #53 Predator P3.
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Scenes From The Turkey Trot Social

Pat Hill checking out  memorabilia table Fran shared.Bill Martin’s Fran Martin enjoying a margarita...

Lyn Hodges Watts showing the sunburn from working grid? BOG Chairman Mike Wingo addressed the standing room only crowd.
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District 2 Governor and Host, Jerry Hicks Guest Speaker Joie Chitwood, III Ron Offutt, recipient of the 
Distinguished Service Award

Lee Hill and Lyn Watts doing Karaoke? Paul Troup and the RallyCross 2015 Champions

Outgoing Solo Chair Chuck Lutz and New Chair, 
Terry Tabor preparing to present Solo trophies.

Jack Ragaglia presenting
Club Racing Trophies

Yep, Doc Stan Hallock was that close to 
the FC Championship (2 points).

Chaplain Steve Kearney reflects... Louis Galanos shared some
Remember When pics at lunch.

Jimmy & Paula Hildock Club Racing 
Workers of the Year

Snapshots of the 2015 
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Miki Moerwald and Tom Sterrett Charlaine and Michael Wingo Lyn Watts and Nicole Hecker

Regional Executive Chuck Dawson
cheesin’ it up for the camera...

Terry Tabor and new District 5
Governor, Angela Carlascio

Lyn Watts, again :-) with Rachel Kullman,
STU 3rd Place Points Champion

Liz Crogan smiling as she won
$100 in the drawing at lunch.

Jack and Robin Ragaglia

Ginger standing guard over 
Pamella MacGregor’s chicken

Competition Coordinator
Dennis Joyce

Club Treasurer
Walt Williams

Annual Meeting

District 9 Governor and GTL Runner-Up, 
Charlie Leonard with Lyn Watts

Until Next Year!
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Through the Lens of Louis Galanos

HSR Daytona Classic 24
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King of the MX5-Cup   by 

Few people in the motor-sports world were kept as 
busy between events as the record keeper for the 
Battery Tender Mazda MX5-Cup series. Nearly every 
time he took to the track this year, Sebring’s John 
Dean II was setting a new series record, although 
many of those were records were ones that he 
already held.

Making Dean’s run through the record books more 
impressive is the fact that he and his Sick Sideways 
team have only run in the series since 2012, while 
others have competed in the MX5-Cup since it was 
founded in 2006.

 Allen Moody

Dean has been the model of consistency since he 
began in the MX5-Cup, finishing third in the 
championship standings in his first two seasons and 
second in 2014, before winning the title this season. 
He’s had at least six podium finishes in each season.

“In my four years, I have 12 total wins, nine seconds 
and seven thirds for 28 podiums, so I have the record 
for the most podiums in the series,” Dean said. “I’ve 
also taken 13 poles, so I have the record for poles.”

The 12 wins in the series are also a record, with Todd 
Lamb’s eight wins ranking second.

“To be able to label myself as the winningest driver 
ever in the series is really cool,” Dean said. “I can 
never lose that because we’re going to a new car, so 
I’m the winningest driver ever in the NC, which is the 
chassis code, in the NC MX5-Cup car, so technically, 
all of these records will stand forever.”

Dean takes a great deal of pride in the record for pole 
positions, as the majority of those came this past 
season after a change in the qualifying procedures 
made individual driver skill the primary factor in a 
good qualifying run. The new format saw 13 cars on 
the track in two different groups, so they were spread 
out over the track enough to make drafting nearly 
impossible.

“This year it was more difficult to go fast in 
qualifying,” Dean said. “Even though our series has 
never allowed drafting that just means you can draft 
on certain sections of the track and not others. With 
the new format it was harder to slow down and then 
pick-up a draft from somebody in one of the legal 
drafting areas, so no one really did that. You just kind 
of stayed out by yourself and put a good lap together.

“I think that’s why I was able to take eight poles this 
season. I took eight this season and I’ve only had 13 in 
four years. The poles are what really led to me 
winning the championship this year and kind of 
made up for some of the bad luck I had in some 
races.”

Dean also has his share of track records, with many 
coming at some of the more historic tracks in North 

My Name is John Dean II

I have been a member of SCCA in the CRF region 
since I was a kid.  I believe 1985 was when my dad 
got my first membership.  He was a racer for many 
years in the region and won multiple 
championship.

I started racing in the CFR region, I believe in 1999, 
and won a regional championship back in the early 
2000’s in an ITA prepared BMW 325.  I have been 
competing in the SCCA Pro Mazda MX5 cup for the 
past 4 years.  I have won more races than any driver 
ever in the series, been on the podium more times 
than anyone else, and captured the 2015 
Championship.  I thought this might interest some 
local members or even officials that have seen me 
climb the ladder.

I own a Sebring based team called Sick Sideways, 
and we captured 1st, 3rd, and 4th in the MX5 cup this 
year.  Our team has a very solid record in the series 
and will continue on in the new ND mazda MX5 cup 
next season.

My team will introduce a new member to the CFR 
this year running in the T4 class with an MX5 starting 
this fall.  I look forward to being back out there 
coaching him, and engineering with our team.

I’d like to share the following article published Nov 
10, 2015 in Highlands Today.

CFR’s John Dean II Reaping Pro Success
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America, including Road Atlanta and of course, 
Sebring.

“If I didn’t have the track record at Sebring I’d be a 
little bummed out, but it is cool to have some of the 
other ones.” he said. “The Road Atlanta one was 
funny because I put the car on the pole with a 1:39.78 
and I came in and still had the helmet on and was still 
in the car and I could hear the guy on the PA talking 
about John Dean just missed out on the track record. I 
was thinking, ‘Aw, man’ and then he started talking 
about how he missed it out by such-and-such a time 
over a lap set in 2013 by John Dean so I was like ‘well, 
that’s cool. That’s OK.’ ”

Dean also has track records at NOLA, Mazda 
Raceway Laguna Seca and his track record at 
Canadian Tire Motorsports Park is also the all-time 
fastest speed ever in an MX5-Cup car at 94.43 miles 
an hour.

As far as team records go, Sick Sideways is already 
No. 4 in wins and poles, which is quite an 
accomplishment as they are going head-to-head 

against larger teams that have been in the series 
many more years.

“We’ve been killing the MX5-Cup since 2012,” Dean 
said. “We’re down the list in team records a little bit 
because the series started in 2006, but since we 
started in 2012, we have more wins and more team 
podiums than any other team, so there’s a lot to be 
said about that as well.”

Dean is already looking forward to the 2016 season, 
which will begin at Mazda Raceway Laguna Seca in 
April as opposed to Sebring, as it has the past four 
years, but admits that he’ll also miss the old car, 
which has served him quite well over the years.

“I’m excited about the new car for next season, but I 
was really just starting to enjoy this car and Road 
Atlanta was the most fun I’ve had in this car yet,” he 
said. “I had a blast. It rained; it dried out and then 
rained again. Our set-ups were so good for both rain 
and dry it was a pleasure to drive. I hope we’re able 
to make the new car as fun to drive as the old one 
was.”
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The 2015 annual meeting is just about a memory now, 
it's all over but writing the check to the hotel and 
thanking our sponsors. For those who didn't attend, 
you missed Joie Chitwood III as our guest speaker 
before dinner and to me, one of the best speakers 
we've had at this event. I thought the food was good, 
the hotel responded to several urgent problems with 
skill and ability, and the whole weekend followed a 
mental schedule I'd set for myself.

Anybody who's ever done this or something like it 
knows that you don't do it alone unless you're 
completely daft, and I had some outstanding help 
along the way. I'd like to take a minute or three to 
thank them here so you all know who was 
responsible for bringing you this event.

Fran Martin held my hand the whole way with info 
from past annual meetings/dinners and was my 
sounding board for just about everything that I 
encountered. Robin Regaglia handled pre-event 
registration through DLB and she and Fran met with 
me a couple of times on menu choice, etc. Chuck 
Dawson was there when I needed a couple of 
questions answered from higher up, and Lee Hill was 
likewise there. Pat and Anna Schimenti also helped 
contact possible sponsors.

The one work party ( and I use the term “party” 
lightly) had John Schimenti, Lee and Pat Hill, James 
Crouse, my wife Diane, and a couple of others (I 
think) to help put together goodie bags, sort the door 
prize donations and decide what was going where, 
and give me some direction that evening.

Pat Hill handled the contact with our charity, put 
together the registration envelopes, and worked 
registration at the event for most of the weekend.

During this whole process, John Annis worked to get 
our guest speaker-Mr. Joie Chitwood III- on board 
and if you think that was easy I'll show you the emails 
between us as he tried to juggle Joie's schedule with 
ours for the evening. Lots of changes but John stuck 
with it and as I said earlier, brought us a speaker that 
we all enjoyed immensely. A HUGE thanks to John 

Annis, folks! By the way, not only did we get JCIII, but 
his father came along with him and we got to meet 
him to boot. Well done, John, well done.

Tom and Miki handled the hospitality suite from the 
get-go, even through the hotel moving it several 
times Friday night. One floor to another, one room 
size to another…Tom and Miki handled it and from 
all reports did so very well. I poked my head in at one 
point and it was standing room only, so they must 
have been doing something right.

During the weekend, there are many challenges to be 
handled, and I'd like to thank both Pat Hill and James 
Crouse for their never-ending support-if something 
came up and I was doing something else already, 
James and/or Pat were there to handle it. I can't thank 
them enough but will always try!

I'd like to thank the hotel staff as well. Sure there 
were a few hang-ups. Hotel rooms that were 
supposed to be in people's names but weren't, 
reconfiguring the banquet room not once but FOUR 
TIMES to accommodate both walk-in guests who had 
not pre-registered and the plethora of door prizes we 
ended up with. Everybody should have gone home a 
winner on that, and we even had some left over to 
send home with Charlie Leonard for his turn next 
year. Yes, we ran out of chicken at one point but not 
for long. Yes, we had to share breakfast with hordes 
of football plyers and cheerleaders and others who 
made it painful to get breakfast on Saturday but the 
hotel pretty much fixed that on Sunday morning.

Overall, the hotel did a great job of accommodating 
us all weekend…with the exception of getting a 
certain group quieted down Sunday morning during 
the BOG meeting-those of you who were there know 
what I mean.

Another one is in the books, and the next one is 
already being planned. To those who attended, 
thank you for your patience and for being there. 
Those who helped put it all together, I have no way of 
thanking you adequately. All that being said, if you 
can help Charlie along the way, please do.

Another One Is In The Books…
by Jerry Hicks
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I would like to take a few moments to talk 
about a very dear friend. Here in Central Florida, Jim 
Swain was known to most of us as Limey, and he 
filled many roles within our racing community. Most 
recently he had been working with Prism 
Motorsports as trackside support.  I had the pleasure 
of working with him with his Formula Enterprises car 
when he and Keith Field shared a car together. I knew 
he had a deep background in racing, and I heard 
more and more, both from him, and others he raced 
with. Here is just a 
small glimpse.

 As a Brit, racing 
it seems is in your 
blood, and quite so for 
Jim. Motorcycles, and 
especially, cycles with 
sidecars were his first 
love. He started racing 
at an early age, before 
being licensed to drive 
on the governor's 
roads, and he won 
races at an early age. 
The first win garnered 
him a photograph in 
the newspaper, and a 
dilemma. He had to be home in time to snag the 
paper before his Mum saw the photograph, as she 
was not yet aware of his racing! He raced sidecars 
through the sixties and into the seventies mostly in 
England, and as a privateer a championship was 
always elusive. When he was “on it” he was always 
quick. I am not certain of the year, but at one time he 
held a lap record at Brands Hatch as the fastest of all 
2, 3, and 4 wheeled vehicles. Considering the racing 
stars that ran there at the time, that is a badge of 
honor one could wear proudly, although I did not 
hear about that statistic from him.  His skill and speed 
was noticed by many, and part of that respect was 
opportunities to pilot other bikes as well as entering 
the ranks of the emerging formula Junior cars and a 
stint in a formula 2 car. However, life progressed, and 

children were in the picture soon. 

Today those children are successful people in 
their own right, living in England, France, and South 
Africa. To raise children who can be successful 
anywhere in the world is truly a mark of a great 
person. I am amazed and impressed by the number 
of friends and family from around the world whom I 
have had the privilege of meeting. The sense of loss is 
overwhelming and I can scarcely imagine how 
Donna, his wife must feel.

I miss his humor 
and hilarious stories. 
He never let the truth 
get in the way of a 
good tale, but in 
talking with friends 
and family, there was 
more truth to the story 
than most would 
believe. He could 
happily take a joke as 
well as give it out, and 
if you got one over on 
him it was a rare 
pleasure.  Whether 
dining with royalty or 

sharing a pint at the track social, he made every 
moment a pleasure and every person feel like a close 
friend. Coaching young drivers, he would get 
animated and you would see the twinkle in his eyes 
and the passion in his movements and gestures, 
leaving no doubt he had a clear understanding of the 
moment.

     We have lost many friends recently, and as I sit 
and think about how they have influenced me, and 
this is the consensus I am left with. If we sit and wait 
for some external okay to live our lives, we only get 
older. Permission only truly comes from within 
ourselves. So GO, LIVE, PLAY, EXCEL, And ENJOY 
LIFE!

“Limey” Jim Swain
by Alan Oppel
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Port St Lucie was not the most pleasant venue for the 
final RallyCross event of the year. Rain the day before 
made the venue pretty soggy and more showers 
rolled in during the afternoon. 

Chi Ho helped set up the course. His first run 
demonstrated the level of challenge that would 
confront the other drivers.

There is a saying about “bringing a gun to a knife-
fight.” A pick-up might not be the best RallyCross 
vehicle, but Andrew James was able to make it 
through the course and tow some of the less 
fortunate to safety…

Working the course proved to be as challenging as 
driving it.  The two course workers watching Laurent 
Oliver are Doug Williams and Ed Higginbotham. 
Doug is wearing boots; that was the cleanest Ed's 
shirt was all day. Laurent garnered enough points to 
win the Modified All Wheel Drive Championship.

Logan Binnix has helped at a number of events and 
picked this day to bring his car.  All wheel drive sure 
helped him…

RallyCross Champions Crowned in the Rain
by Paul Troup



A Volvo seems like a reasonable car to take to 
RallyCross - at least Lee Reynolds thinks so. Lee 
sloshed through the course with enough points to 
take the Stock Rear Wheel Drive championship. By 
the end of the day his number had disappeared 
completely from his side window…
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Two Subaru Foresters participated in the event, but 
neither came away unscathed. One had a radiator 
split and took 6 gallons of water to make it home and 
the other broke a half shaft and had a visit with a tow 
truck.

The afternoon session featured more rain, forcing the 
starter to use some creativity to keep the starting 
button dry. The car at the starting line is being driven 
by Richard Lawrence; Richard is new to CFR but has 
lots of RallyCross experience and served as our Safety 
Steward for the event.

The afternoon session featured more rain, forcing 
the starter to use some creativity to keep the starting 
button dry. The car at the starting line is being driven 
by Richard Lawrence; Richard is new to CFR but has 
lots of RallyCross experience and served as our 
Safety Steward for the event.
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Classified Ads
For Sale

2000 Honda Civic Si T4 for sale. Qualified for the 2015 run 
offs. Always dependable. Aluminum open trailer also for sale.  
Will do package deal.  Ex T.C. Kline car.  Extra wheels and 
tires.  Call for details. Car only $6500. Call 262-366-0884 or 
email: (2)

2000 Porsche GT3R  Many upgrades. Hewland gearbox, very 
fast and reliable.  Just won GT1 and overall in feature race at 
Sebring in October. $70,000 obo. For details please call (904) 
540-2482(2)

1993 Honda EG Hatchback,  has SCCA logbook.  $4200 obo. 
Call Bud  863 602 1521 (1)

patrat40@aol.com 

2012 38' goose trailer. 3 7000lbs axles, 21000lbs gvr, electric 
brakes, electric and manual landing gear, generator, roof ac, 
full length winch, solar panel charger, wired for shore power, 
lighting, tire and equipment racks, 38x12 free standing awning. 
$14,000  www.nomomoneyracing.com 
Paul Kullman 727-409-6305 (1)

WANTED – Used Helmets.  RallyCross Needs helmets for 
ride-alongs.  The ones we have will no longer be legal after this 
year.  Contact Paul Troupe - trouper@mindspring.com

Missing The Checker, Meeting Notices, 
CFR Communications, Ballots, etc. or 

know someone who is????

Maybe your contact information isn't up-to-date 
on the SCCA National Website.

CFR cannot make changes to member 
information…..that's YOUR responsibility.

 

1. Go to the SCCA website (scca.com)

2. Login with your member number and password 
or set up your new account.

3.Make sure all your information (mailing address, 
email address, phone number) is correct.   

See How Simple?  Now…..

PLEASE AND THANK YOU!
 

Fran Martin
CFR Club Secretary

Here's what you need to do:

GO DO IT!!!.......

ORDER 
YOUR CFR

MERCHANDISE
Support Your Region!

New           CFR LOGO GEAR           New  

Want CFR Gear??   Go Here! 

(select Regional Gear and CFR)
 
CFR has partnered with SCCA Gear so you 

can get your 'stuff' with the CFR logo.  

This is just an initial selection of items, 
but anything in the general SCCA store 

can be added.  

Send your input to Store Coordinator, 
Paul Troup (

... and - by the way - 
10% of your purchase comes back to CFR. 

www.SCCAGEAR.com 

trouper@mindspring.com)
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RACING
SERVICES, INC.

Winter Haven, Florida

www.ISCRACING.net
863-324-4539 • mvsrx7@aol.com

ITS - ITA - EP - SM
Mazda Specialists

Arrive & Drive Programs
Chassis Dyno

•Service
•Parts
•Rentals

1
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/2
0

1
4

HOW TOUGH IS THE AXLE
BETWEEN YOUR NUTS

HOW TOUGH IS THE AXLE
BETWEEN YOUR NUTS

HOW TOUGH IS THE AXLE
BETWEEN YOUR NUTS

HOW TOUGH IS THE AXLE
BETWEEN YOUR NUTS

Shop: 407-281-0077 • Cell: 407-353-5207

We are just a call away if you have 
any questions about our Racing Axles!
www.gatorracingaxles.com
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4
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SEI MotorSports.com

 
Spec Racer Ford Rental

  Ph: 386-295-5252      Fax: 386-238-0139 
Daytona Beach, FL 

Race Prep / Trackside Service / Car Storage 
Bodywork / Arrive & Drive (your SRF or ours) 

Drivers Schools / Test Days 

• Regional
• National
• Pro Races

SPEC
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Don’t Just Sit In The Stands...
Drive A Rental Race Car!

Protech Services
 Mike: 352-428-8983 or 813-764-8385

Regional, National
or Pro Races!

Schools in FL & GA

Regional, National
or Pro Races!

Schools in FL & GA

Rentals • Race Prep • Track ServicesRentals • Race Prep • Track Services

SCCA
H Production VW

T4 Mazda
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Disease Infections • Glaucoma
Contact Lenses • Spectacles

DR. STANLEY J. HALLOCK
Board Certified Optometric Physician

Discounts for SCCA MEMBERS!

407-277-1140
EyeRace.com

Eye Examinations By Appointment   
Mon. - Fri.  •  8:30 - 5:00

5460 Curry Ford Rd.
Orlando, FL 32812
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Business Exchange
Ryan Wyatt
Financial Advisor

Wells Fargo Advisors, LLC
Member FINRA/SIPC is a registered broker-dealer and separate non-bank

affiliate of Wells Fargo & Company.  Insurance products are offered
through our affiliated NON-Bank Insurance Agencies

Wells Fargo Advisors, LLC
275 South New York Avenue

MAC Z0355-010
Winter Park, FL 32789
Office: 407-622-8150

Toll Free: 877-622-8150
ryan.wyatt@wellsfargo.com

Investment and Insurance products:

NOT FDIC-Insured NO Bank Guarantee MAY Lose Value
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Orlando Area’s Performance Race Facility
• Complete Car Builds
• Roll Cages
• Race Prep
• Track Support
• Tech Inspection
Your #1 stop for ALL performance & race parts! 
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• Leisure Rentals
• Corporate Rentals
• At The Racetrack

• Leisure Rentals
• Corporate Rentals
• At The Racetrack

FREE 
Quotes
FREE 

Quotes

www.FLARVRENTAL.comwww.FLARVRENTAL.com
8821 Valletta Dr.  • Tampa, FL 33637 • ph: 813-984-01078821 Valletta Dr.  • Tampa, FL 33637 • ph: 813-984-0107

from Suncoast to Spacecoast

FREE 
Memories

FREE 
Memories

Daytona Beach's Performance Headquarter
Race Car Builds, Prep, Storage & Trackside Rental

Performance Part Sales & Installation
 904-652-9732  • Crucialmotorsports@gmail.com1
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Steve &

CompanySteve &

Company
Steve &
Company
Steve &
Company

Steve & CompanySteve & CompanySteve & Company

We Love Our 
Fashionistas!
We Love Our 
Fashionistas!

113 Circle Park Dr. • Sebring, FL 33870113 Circle Park Dr. • Sebring, FL 33870113 Circle Park Dr. • Sebring, FL 33870113 Circle Park Dr. • Sebring, FL 33870
863-382-9888863-382-9888863-382-9888863-382-9888
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PRSRT STD.
US 

PAID
#3172

ORLANDO, 

POSTAGE

PERMIT 
FLPO Box 450245

Kissimmee, FL  34745

$110

MAIL TO:
Membership Chair

Darren Gunn
300 Timbercove Circle
Longwood, FL 32779

Cell 407.252.1384
Fax 407.244.0022

email SCCA@ExcelDisplays.com

[  ] $25        
                   SCCA Membership
                   Number if applicable

Add CFR #83 as a Dual Region  

Total membership costs include National 
and Regional dues for one year.  Also 
includes one subscription to 

and  per regular, 
First Gear or family membership.  
Membership dues are not a charitable 
contribution.

SportsCar 
Magazine  The Checker

Card No. ________________________ ______ __________

Signature _________________________________ Date __________________

Referred By _______________________________________________(optional)

Security Code Exp Date


